Addendum to Executive Report CS 13 07 – 

Yewdale Community Centre Post Office Proposal

Legal Comments received after Report issued

If the land on which the Post Office is to be erected is currently let to the Community Centre it needs to be considered:-

1. Do the Council wish to take this land back from the Community Centre

and lease it directly to the Post Office?

2. Do the Council wish the Community Centre to sub-lease the land to the

Post Office, the Council thus being Head Landlords rather than direct Landlords?

The implications of 1 are:-

· Would the Community Centre be willing to give up the land back to the Council

· The Community Centre would require a new lease less the land in question which would also reserve rights of access etc over part of their remaining land unless access can be gained to the Post Office without using the Community Centre land

· Financial implications of taking land out of the Community Centre lease

· The Post Office would then require a separate lease from the Council

The implications of 2 are:-

· The provisions of the Community centre lease relating to sub-leasing need to be considered

· The terms of the sub-lease would be agreed between the Community centre and the Post Office, and whilst approved by the Council would not be under the Council’s control

· The rent from the sub-lease would be payable from the Post Office to the Community centre thus the Council would not gain financially

